OWG Report to ROS
4-17-05

The OWG has not met since the last ROS meeting. The following OGRRs are pending at the OGRTF:
1. 163OGRR   (State Estimator Requirements) This OGRR was posted on 2-15-05 with a comments due date on 3-8-05. The OWG will take up this OGRR on 4-20-05. To-date (4-1-05) only one set of comments have been received. They are substantial. 
2. 164OGRR
(Responsive Reserve MW Limit)  This OGRR was posted on 3-25-05 with comments due on 4-15-05. The OWG will take up this OGRR on 4-20-05. To-date (4-1-05) there have been no comments received. This is the same OGRR as 161OGRR that was rejected by ROS at the 3-10-05 meeting and subsequently withdrawn by the original submitter. The submitter is Bob Helton. He desires that “this OGRR be fully vetted through TAC, the result of which will be included in a report on Dr. Patton’s recommendations”. The OWG requests direction from ROS as how to proceed. 

3. The Operations Task Force has begun development of the Storm Drill scheduled for November 9th from 0800 to 1600.  The drill under development is titled EECP Event Caused by Severe Winter Storm  
4. The annual Black Start Training has finished. The Black Start Task Force has reviewed the comments of the training participants. The participants comments indicated that an overall average of above 95% agreement or strongly agree on all categories were observed. Final compilation is in progress. 

5. The next OWG meeting will be April 20th at the Met center
